Ken Skates AC/AM Ysgrifennydd y Cabinet dros yr Economi a Thrafnidiaeth Cabinet Secretary for Economy and Transport



Ein cyf/Our ref KS/03073/18

David John Rowlands AM Chair - Petitions committee

Government.Committee.Business@gov.wales

6 November 2018

Dear David,

Thank you for your letter of 22 October regarding Petition P-05-850 calling to Protect the Gwent Levels and stop the proposed M4 motorway.

As you will be aware, the year-long Public Inquiry robustly scrutinised all aspects of the proposals to address the problems of congestion on the M4 around Newport. The Inquiry provided the opportunity for everyone to be involved and for all views to be heard, both for and against. Following receipt of the Inspectors' report officials are now completing due diligence to review the findings and inform a decision on whether to make the Orders.

This work, as well as the committed Senedd debate and vote, will inform the final decision on whether the project proceeds.

On the basis of there being appropriate processes already in place for considering views and scrutiny of decision making it would not seem necessary or appropriate for the Petitions committee to consider this further but this is of course your decision.

Further information on the project is available at www.gov.wales/m4newport.

Ken Skates AC/AM

Yaus ever,

Ysgrifennydd y Cabinet dros yr Economi a Thrafnidiaeth Cabinet Secretary for Economy and Transport

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1NA Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre: 0300 0604400 <u>Gohebiaeth.Ken.Skates@llyw.cymru</u> <u>Correspondence.Ken.Skates@gov.wales</u>

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.

We welcome receiving correspondence in Welsh. Any correspondence received in Welsh will be answered in Welsh and corresponding in Welsh will not lead to a delay in responding.